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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE MARCH 6, 2019 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) MEETING 

MEMBERS ATTENDING
Linda Sposito, City of Punta Gorda Public Works

Matt Trepal, Charlotte County Community Development 
Ron Ridenour, Charlotte County Airport Authority
Venkat Vattikuti, Charlotte County Public Works
Don Scott, Lee County MPO
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit Division 

ADVISORY MEMBERS
Michael Tisch, FDOT Liaison
MEMBERS ABSENT
Sgt. Tom Scott, Charlotte County Sheriff’s Office

Vacant, Southwest Florida Regional Planning Council (SWFRPC)

Tony Conte, Charlotte County Public Schools

Earl Hahn, DeSoto County
Chris Whittaker, City of North Port Planning and Zoning
Jerry Mallet, Charlotte County Emergency Management
Joshua Hudson, Charlotte County Economic Development 

Mitchell Austin, City of Punta Gorda (Excused)

OTHERS IN ATTENDENCE

Gary Harrell, MPO Staff
Laks Gurram, MPO Staff

Wally Blain, Tindale-Oliver & Associates
1.   Call to Order & Roll Call
Matt Trepal, TAC Vice-Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:40 A.M.  
2.   Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments on agenda items.
3.   Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Michael Tisch, FDOT stated the Public Hearing for the Harborview Rd is on Thursday, March 14, 2019 4 p.m., formal presentation at 5 p.m. at Charlotte County-Punta Gorda Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) Office at 25550 Harborview Road Port Charlotte, FL
4.  Consent Agenda: 

Approval of Minutes: TAC January 16, 2019 Meeting

Amended Public Participation Plan (PPP)/Title VI Program

Matt Trepal suggested to highlight the changes from the last update which makes it easier for the members to go through the document. 
Gary Harrell mentioned that Title VI is the new topic and mentioned few corrections to be made in the document. 

No quorum was in attendance so agenda item number 4 was accepted with changes unanimously by the members present.
5. FY 2018/2019 –FY 2019/2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) De-Obligation/ Amendment 

Gary Harrell stated the MPO is requesting to amend the FY 2018/2019 and FY 2019/2020 UPWP by de-obligating $39,500 of unused Federal Planning (PL) funds from FY 2018/2019 that were not spent in the current fiscal year, so they are carried forward into the next fiscal year starting July 1, 2019. He further explained that the $39, 500.00 to be de-obligated, will help fund an entry level planner position and a portion of the Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).
No quorum was in attendance so agenda item number 5 was accepted without changes unanimously by the members present.
6. 2019 Project Priorities – Discussion

Gary Harrell stated the MPO is required to annually develop a list of project priorities as part of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) process and to submit the list to FDOT. FDOT has asked that the initial priorities be submitted by February 1, 2019 to begin their review process. The project priorities must be approved and submitted to FDOT by July 1, 2019. The MPO receives project candidates from the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County which include Highway projects, Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) projects, and Congestion Mitigation/Transportation System Management (CM/TSM) Box, and Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) projects.  

Gary Harrell mentioned that the Project Priorities discussion has been moved earlier in the yearly cycle so Committee members can provide more detailed comments and feedback. He mentioned the number two project priority, US 41 at Carmalita St. Extension, has been funded as part of a resurfacing project with FPN # 441524 1. The number four MPO Highway project, North Jones Loop Road (Burnt Store Road to Piper Road) programmed for PD&E was deferred from FY 2019/2020 to FY 2020/2021.
Mike Tisch, FDOT responded to Gary Harrell question regarding the Jones Loop widening project. He mentioned that the FDOT Staff had discussions with Charlotte County and the MPO questioning the need for six-lanes.  He mentioned that FDOT is looking for intersection improvements at various locations rather widening the roadway.  Laks Gurram and Venkat Vattikuti stated that the project was identified needing six lanes in the 2040 LRTP based in part on development of a Development of Regional Impact (DRI) in the area.  Matt Trepal stated that Committee members should be cautious of road widening before considering all multimodal improvements.  Venkat Vattikuti stated Charlotte County would provide a project information sheet for the Jones Loop Road widening project as part of the application. 
Venkat Vattikuti discussed the potential new projects to be funding under TRIP. He recommended the following projects to be added to the TRIP list

· Edgewater Drive/Flamingo Blvd. Extension from Midway Blvd. to SR 776 -TRIP

· Prineville from Paulson Drive to Hillsborough Blvd- TRIP

The other projects that were mentioned by not recommended for TRIP funding are: 
· US 41 at Cornelius Blvd. and Hillsborough Blvd- Intersection Improvements
· Kings Highway from Sandhill Blvd. to the DeSoto County Line - TRIP

Gary Harrell discussed the new projects under the CM/TSM category:  
· Intersection Modifications at State Road 31 and County Road 74 (aka Bermont Road)
· Turn Lanes at various intersections on State Road 776 between Flamingo Blvd and Riverwood Drive. The intersections are: SR 776 at Charlotte Sports Park; SR 776 at Biscayne Drive; SR 776 at Cornelius Blvd; SR 776 at Jacobs Street.

Gary Harrell asked the County Staff if a need for widening the SR 776 should be considered, Venkat Vattikuti mentioned that the County is focusing on intersection improvements rather road widening. 

Gary Harrell discussed the TAP projects listed in priority order alternately between the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County. A discussion took place regarding the US 41 Mega side walk project on US 41.  Laks Gurram mentioned that the portion of the US 41 sidewalk from Midway Blvd to Paulson Drive is not funded for Design in the same year as two segments: US 41 east from Melbourne St to Kings Hwy for Design that was deferred from FY 2021/2022 to FY 2022/2023; and US 41 east side from Midway Blvd. to Paulson Drive that is programmed for Design in FY 2019/2020 and FY 2021/2022.  MPO Staff recommended to consider funding the sidewalk project from Midway Blvd to Paulson Drive in the same year as other two projects.
Laks Gurram stated that the projects added to the TRIP list will be discussed at the April 17, 2019 TAC meeting and the final entire Project Priority List is scheduled to be adopted at the May 6, 2019 MPO Board Meeting.

7.  Draft Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) For Fiscal Year 2019/2020 – Fiscal Year 2023/2024
Rick Kolar informed the MPO Staff he was recently made aware of the need to Amend the TIP by adding Transit 5310 FTA programs for new transit building and operations.  Gary Harrell stated that the MPO Staff intends to take these amendments to the May 6, 2019 MPO Board meeting.
Laks Gurram reviewed the draft version of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) document with the TAC Members.  He described the material contained in each section is in the Draft form and required updated information from City of Punta and FDOT.  He noted that a 30-day public comment period will be opened soon, and remarks will be placed in the document.  He also informed the MPO Board will be adopting the TIP at the May 6, 2019 meeting.
7-A. 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP)- Consultant Selection
Laks Gurram noted that since May 2016, the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO has had contracts with three consultants to perform General Planning Consultant (GPC) services over the next three years. They are: 

1. Kimley Horn & Associates.

2. Jacobs Engineering Group, Inc

3. Tindale-Oliver & Associates, Inc.

Recently, the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO issued a request to these three GPC Consultants to prepare a “Task Approach” for the preparation of the MPO’s 2045 LRTP Update.  MPO Staff provided copies of each GPC’s Task Approach to the GPC Review Committee for their assessment.  Based upon review at the February 14, 2019 meeting, the Committee made a recommendation to select Tindale-Oliver & Associates (TOA) as the top ranked GPC consultant to perform the 2045 LRTP Update with an October 2020 adoption date. The MPO Board members will review the recommendation at the March 25, 2019 MPO Board Meeting.  Once the MPO Board approves the GPC selection, negotiations will follow between the GPC and the MPO staff, so that final approval may be obtained at the May 6, 2019 MPO Board Meeting.
He further informed the TAC members that the MPO intend to kick off the 2045 LRTP either end of May 2019 or early June 2019. 

No quorum was in attendance, so agenda item number 7-A was accepted and endorsed without changes unanimously by the members present.
7.  Public Comments
There were no public present, therefore, no public comments.
8. Staff Comments 
Laks Gurram distributed the 2015 D1RPM model schedule and the control totals for Charlotte County developed by the FDOT Consultant.  He mentioned that the MPO Staff is verifying employment data with economic Development.  He stated that the data is not the same when compared with other sources.  He requested the TAC members review the data and provide feedback as necessary.  Matt Trepal responded regarding the County’s development of population data by Western Michigan University (WMU) which could be available for the LRTP Update.  
9. Member Comments
Don Scott mentioned Senate Bill 7068 extending the Suncoast Parkway to Georgia, lengthening the main north-south turnpike to meet the Suncoast, and building a new turnpike connecting the Naples area to Interstate 4 in Polk County. Under the bill, construction would start by 2022 and the roads would open by 2030. He mentioned that the money comes from motor vehicle license taxes, but that money currently goes to the state’s general revenue fund, the same pool that funds much of the school and hurricane recovery costs.  He mentioned that US 17 is widening and underutilized and believes  there is no reason of developing alternative routes in the region at this time.
10. Adjournment (NEXT TAC MEETING – April 17, 2019)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.  The next regularly scheduled TAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 17, 2019 at the Eastport Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in the Conference Room beginning at 9:30 a.m.
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